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Date: Friday 30th June 2023 
Dear FOI Applicant,  
Thank you for your freedom of information request received in this office on 25th April 2023 in which you asked:
Please could you provide the following data:

· Average waiting time for victims of sexual abuse or violence who have requested support services commissioned by your PCC between the years below. Please categorise the data by the types of sexual violence and abuse support services your PCC commissions (e.g. counselling).

· Feb 14 2020-Feb 14 2021

· Feb 14 2021-Feb 14 2022

· Feb 14 2022-Feb 14 2023

· Average waiting time for victims of domestic abuse and violence who have requested support services commissioned by your PCC between the years below (where they are commissioned by your PCC). Please categorise the data by the types of domestic abuse and violence support services your PCC commissions (e.g. counselling).

· Feb 14 2020-Feb 14 2021

· Feb 14 2021-Feb 14 2022

· Feb 14 2022-Feb 14 2023

If this support is commissioned by your local authority, please provide a list of relevant local authorities who would have this information. 

Please could you also provide a list of charities or organisations that you commission to carry out these services, or direct me as to where I could find one. 

In order to be of assistance, I would like to reassure you that the advocacy services commissioned by the OPCC namely the IDVA and ISVA services DO NOT operate waiting lists due to the risk and safety factors involved with such cases.

There are however, extremely high waiting lists for therapeutic support/counselling which forms part of the commissioned offer through OPCC.  This is not unique to the West Midlands, high waiting lists for these services are a national issue and one that I have discussed on a national level on many occasions. To address this issue and the exponential growth in demand for these services since the onset of the Covid 19 pandemic the Ministry of Justice have made available additional funding streams to meet demand. I can assure you that I have uplifted funding for all domestic abuse and sexual violence services within the region to address these ongoing rises in demand.

Despite this the need for therapeutic services continues to outstrip the funding that is available.  I am reassured that the services I commission have put in place robust mechanisms to assess and re-assess those on waiting lists for therapeutic services.

Our services provider in Coventry for example have Engagement Advisors who continue to regularly contact those on the waiting lists and continue to refer back into support both inside the service and externally as/when required. further mechanisms include

· Some individuals on the waiting list for counselling may already be working with an ISVA who can deliver basic CBT/Grounding techniques to help stabilise mood. 

· All services have online support hubs with information and access to survivor peer groups and other programmes of support (mostly not funded by OPCC). 

· Some services have included a pre-therapy group offer which although still means the individuals are on the waiting list, they have another form of support that they are engaging with. 

From the last monitoring of services (Q4 2022/23); the waiting lists for therapeutic services are as follows from our big three SAA services;

	Black Country Women’s Aid
	CRASAC
	RSVP

	All victims approaching The Black Country Rape and Sexual Violence Service (Black Country Women's Aid) are initially offered support via our ISVA team. Referrals to counselling are then made internally by agreement between ISVA and survivor once they have been able to discuss their needs.  The average waiting time for counselling from referral to commencement is then 3 months. ISVAs will also offer trauma-informed interventions and pre-counselling support. 


	As of Q4 2022-2023 - 575 individuals are waiting for either an assessment or for their ongoing counselling to commence.  Waiting times sit at approximately 13 months from the point of referral for an adult and 11 months for a young person.  CRASAC do not hold a waiting list for under 11’s as they are prioritised, but this does then impact on other waiting lists.

	As of Q4 2022-2023 newly referred adults could wait 6 months for their first counselling session in the city centre (a further decrease of 2 months compared to last quarter) and 4-7 months at our outreach sites (a slight increase in our outreach sites. Children will wait up to 8 months at our city centre site (a decrease of 2 months from last quarter) and 3 months at our Chelmsley Wood site. 

Funding from the PCC has reduced the Children and Young People counselling waiting times – reducing from 10 months to 8 months. 




As mentioned in our previous correspondence the data that is held on our systems will not provide you with the most accurate data and is open to widespread misinterpretation. The reason for this is because the way the data is collected is not disaggregated to project level instead is supplied as an aggregate of all projects. This is further complicated by the fact that the OPCC funds a contribution to the overall services within organisations and so the data we hold is not a complete dataset.

For this reason, the information provided in the table above is the most accurate account of the current waiting list for these services.

Freedom of Information Right of Appeal 

Any person who has requested information from the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner (OPCC) and is unhappy with the way their request for information has been handled can request a review of their case. 
A request for review must be made in writing by letter or email.   You should include the reference number of your request if you have it, and outline why you are requesting the review to: 

Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner 

Lloyd House 

Birmingham 

B4 6NQ 

Telephone: 0121 626 6060 

Email: wmpcc@westmidlands.police.uk

All requests for review will be recorded. Receipt of a request for internal review will be acknowledged and the appellant informed of an estimated date for determining the outcome. The OPCC will attempt to respond to internal reviews as soon as practicable and in any case within two months. 

All investigations will be undertaken by someone not involved in the original response. 

The result of any internal review will be communicated to the appellant outlining the decisions taken. 

If you remain dissatisfied with the handling of your request or complaint, you have a right to appeal to the Information Commissioner at: 

The Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow 

Cheshire 

SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 08456 30 60 60 or 01625 54 57 45 

Website: www.ico.gov.uk 

There is no charge for making a request for internal review or appeal to the Information Commissioner.

Yours sincerely, 
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Alethea Fuller
Deputy Chief Executive
	Lloyd House, Colmore Circus Queensway, Birmingham, B4 6NQ
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